
 

 

 

 

 

 
We were so blessed to have a good Christmas and holiday  

season with family in Texas and were thankful to be able to slow  
down and take a break from travelling. It was especially good for the 
 boys.  Tekoa’s phrase of, “We have to go bye-bye all da time!” had  
started to be heard daily, so it was good for him to be able to take a  
break and settle for a couple of weeks. We started back at traveling in  
the month of January, and have had several great meetings.  Please  
pray for us as we continue on our travels, that we would have fruitful  
appointments with potential ministry partners. 

The countdown has begun! Our plan from the start has been 
 to do full time deputation for a year and a half and then make the move to San Francisco.  Lord willing, we will be able 
to move to SF in AUGUST! Please be in prayer for us as we continue to raise support and be in prayer that God will start 
moving in the hearts of the people of San Francisco to prepare them for our arrival. 

Recently, I had the opportunity to preach a message called, “Be Prepared.”  In it I described how essential it is 
for Christians to be prepared for whatever comes our way in this world as we share the gospel with others.  I find 
myself thinking of this more and more as the date for our move to San Francisco draws closer and closer.  

When it comes to being prepared I can point to one major essential that should top all others: to be prepared 
means to be in prayer!  Prayer comforts me of my fears of reaching such a dark city for Christ. Prayer reassures my trust 
in my Provider in spite of any worry of living in such an expensive city.  Prayer challenges me to continue to grow in the 
knowledge of my Savior through meditation on His Word. Prayer pushes me to take action and to leave my comfort 
zone behind to fulfill the mission of my King. To be prepared means to be in prayer! 

Right now, Right where you are, Stop, Pray, and Be Prepared to take action for our King.  
 
                                                                      -Bear Fruit- 
                                                                   The Woodfins 
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We would love to hear from you! 

Our family took a Christmas hike to a 

waterfall in Fort Worth 

Tekoa rode a horse for the first time while at a missions 

conference in McGregor, TX 

Judah (4 months) and Tekoa (2 years) 


